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Society of St Vincent de Paul | Cymdeithas Sant Vincent de Paul (SVP) 

Two members of our Aberystwyth Conference recently attended the yearly Festival Meeting at St Joseph’s Church, 

Neath. It was good to meet with representatives from other conferences from South Wales. There were excellent 

presentations on Vincentian Spirituality; youth work; policy and campaigns work; and the Twinnage scheme. Our 

Conference will give thought to these areas in the coming months. We are twinned with a Conference in Khartoum, 

but are not able to contact them because of the dire situation in Sudan (though we will try with the help of national 

SVP colleagues to achieve some contact). It seems that SVP operations are suspended in Khartoum for the time being. 

We ask the Lord to bless our Vincentian Brothers and Sisters in Sudan, their families and those they care for. 
 

Yn ddiweddar, aeth dau aelod o gangen Aberystwyth i'r Cwrdd Blynyddol a gynhaliwyd yn Eglwys Sant Joseff, Castell Nedd. 

Braf oedd cael cyfarfod â chynrychiolwyr o ganghennau eraill De Cymru. Cafwyd cyflwyniadau rhagorol ar Ysbrydolder Vincent; 

gwaith ieuenctid; gwaith polisi ac ymgyrchu; a’r Cynllun Gefeillio. Rhown sylw i'r meysydd hyn dros y misoedd nesaf. Rydym 

wedi ein gefeillio â changen yn Khartoum, ond ni allwn gysylltu â nhw oherwydd sefyllfa enbyd Swdan; gyda help cydweithwyr 

cenedlaethol gwnawn geisio cael rhywfaint o gyswllt er hynny. Mae’n ymddangos bod holl waith yr SVP yn Khartoum wedi’i 

atal am y tro. Gofynnwn ar i'r Arglwydd fendithio ein Brodyr a Chwiorydd Vincent yn Swdan, eu teuluoedd a’r rhai y gofalant 

amdanynt. 

 

CRISTION 

Did you know that the Catholic Church in Wales is represented on the Management Committee of this Welsh-language 

Christian magazine? The Church’s two official representatives are Dafydd Pritchard and David Greaney, both from 

Welsh Martyrs Church. They sit alongside two representative from five other traditions: the Presbyterian Church of 

Wales, the Methodist Church, the Church in Wales, the Baptist Union of Wales, and the Union of Welsh Independents. 

CRISTION is published every two months and features interesting articles on Christian life and work in modern Wales. 

It has a page for young children, too. If you’d like to know more, or to consider subscribing, then see either Dafydd or 

David. 
 

Wyddoch chi fod gan Eglwys Catholig yng Ngymru ddau gynrychiolydd swyddogol ar Bwyllgor Rheoli y Cylchgrawwn 

Cristnogol Cymraeg hwn? Dafydd Pritchard a David Greaney o’r Eglwys Merthyron Cymru yw’r ddau. Cydweithiant ochr yn 

ochr â dau gynrychiolydd o bob un o’r pum traddodiad hyn: Eglwys Bresbyteraidd Cymru, Yr Eglwys Fethodistaidd, Yr Eglwys 

yng Nghymru, Undeb Bedyddwyr Cymru, ac Undeb ar Annibynwyr Cymraeg. Cyhoeddir CRISTION bob yn ddau fis. Mae’n 

cynnwys erthyglau diddorol am fywyd a gwaith Cristnogion yn y Gymru fodern. Mae yna dudalen ar gyfer plant ifanc hefyd. 

Os hoffech gael rhagor o wybodaeth, neu ystyried tanysgrifio, yna cysylltwch â Dafydd neu David. 

 

Would you like to write something about your parish group? If so please contact your parish email address. 

Hoffech chi ysgrifennu rhywbeth am eich grŵp plwyf chi? Os felly cysylltwch â chyfeiriad e-bost eich plwyf chi. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catholic Parishes of Aberystwyth and Lampeter 

Plwyfi Catholig Aberystwyth a Llanbedr Pont Steffan 
 

Welsh Martyrs Church 

Piercefield Lane, Aberystwyth, SY23 1RX 

Holy Cross Church 

Victoria Street, Aberaeron, SA46 0DA 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel 

Pontfaen Road, Lampeter, SA48 7BS 
 

Parish Priest | Offeiriad Plwyf Fr Matthew Roche-Saunders | matthew.roche-saunders@menevia.org 

Assistant Priest | Offeiriad Cynorthwyol Fr Gregory Beckett | greg.beckett@menevia.org 
 

Parish Office | Swyddfa Plwyf 01970 617159 | 07481 250934 | aberystwyth@menevia.org | lampeter@menevia.org 
 

Safeguarding Representative | Cynrychiolydd Diogelu (Aberystwyth) 

Tess Truss | tesstruss@gmail.com | 07792 001608 
 

Online | Ar-lein www.parishofaberystwyth.org.uk | www.catholicchurchlampeter.org 

Ceredigion Catholics | Catholigion Ceredigion 
 

Times of Holy Mass and other events | Amserau’r Offeren a ddigwyddiadau eraill 

WM Welsh Martyrs, Aberystwyth | HC Holy Cross, Aberaeron 

L Our Lady of Mount Carmel, Lampeter | UC Aberystwyth University Faith Space 

Mass Intention | Bwriad 

Sun 7th April 

Second Sunday of Easter 

Ail Sul y Pasg 

 

Divine Mercy Sunday 

Saturday 6pm Vigil Mass (WM) (Confessions 5.15pm) 
 

8.30am Holy Mass (WM) 

10am Holy Mass (WM) 

10am Holy Mass (L) 

12.30pm Holy Mass (HC) 

3pm Eucharistic Hour of Mercy (Confessions available) (WM) 

4.30pm Msza Święta po polsku | Mass in Polish (WM)  

Philip Davies RIP 
 

Priest’s intention 

Natalia Chrostowska 

People of the Parish 

Priest’s intention 

 

Priest’s intention 

Mon 8th April 

Solemnity of the Annunciation 

10am Holy Mass (L) 

6pm Holy Mass (WM) 

Dennis and Marlene Fecci RIP 

November Lists 

Tues 9th April 
6pm Holy Mass (WM) 

6.45pm Talk on Pre-Reformation Wales (Neuadd Goffa) 

Private intention (DD) 

 

Wed 10th April 
9am Eucharistic Adoration and Confessions 

10am Holy Mass (WM) 

 

Hilary Crowley RIP 

Thurs 11th April 

St Stanislaus 

9.30am Eucharistic Adoration and Confessions 

10.30am Holy Mass (HC) 

 

Those having radiotherapy 

Fri 12th April 
5pm Eucharistic Adoration and Confessions 

6pm Holy Mass (WM) 

 

Una Brandreth RIP 

Sat 13th April 

No Morning Mass (10.30am Eucharistic Holy Hour with 

Confessions) 
 

3pm Offeren yn Gymraeg (Gŵyl Padarn Sant) | Holy Mass 

in Welsh (Feast of St Padarn) at Llanbadarn Church 

 

 
 

Priest’s intention 

 

Sun 14th April 

Third Sunday of Easter 

Trydydd Sul y Pasg 

Saturday 6pm Vigil Mass (WM) (Confessions 5.15pm) 
 

8.30am Holy Mass (WM) 

10am Holy Mass (WM) 

10am Holy Mass (L) 

12.30pm Holy Mass (HC) 

6pm Msza Święta po polsku | Mass in Polish (L)  

Fr Mykhail Fedorak RIP 
 

Priest’s intention 

Anna Fedorak RIP 

Priest’s intention 

Charlotte and Connor Brown 

Priest’s intention 

Sunday Plate Collection | Casgliad y Sul:   24.3.2024  £935.19 (A)   31.3.2024  £237.30 (L) + £30.00 AA 

Many thanks for your generosity, diolch yn fawr am eich haelioni! 

 



Lampeter It is a great joy to write this first ‘family newsletter’, covering the parishes of Aberystwyth (Welsh Martyrs 

Church and Holy Cross Church) and Lampeter (Our Lady of Mount Carmel Church). This will be a moment of 

significant change for all of us, parishioners and priests – but for the way ahead we trust in the grace of God and the 

joy of the Risen Lord Jesus! Thank you in advance for your understanding as we learn a new way of operating in this 

larger pastoral area – please keep this moment of transition very much in your prayers. The two parishes remain separate 

in their administration, but are in a sense ‘united’ by the fact they now share a parish priest. It will take a while to settle 

into a timetable of weekday Masses, so please forgive any alterations from one week to another as we look for the best 

shape. We will also need to enter a period of discernment about Sunday Mass times. Ideally, the Sunday Masses should 

be timed so that they could all be covered by the same priest in the event of the other’s holiday leave or another kind 

of absence. Currently the Masses on a Sunday morning overlap (at 10am), so that we need a supply priest when one or 

other of us is absent. Please pray with us to consider how the Sunday Masses might change to reflect our new situation. 
 

Fr Keith Evans We hold Fr Keith in our prayers as he sets out on a new mission in the parish of St Philip Evans in 

Llanedeyrn, Cardiff. We give thanks to God for his many years of faithful service in this part of the world. We pray too 

for Fr Donatus Chukwuedo who becomes parish priest of Our Lady in Llandovery, which had been served by Fr Keith. 

This is a perfect opportunity to pray for more vocations to the priesthood as we approach Good Shepherd Sunday! 
 

Easter Many thanks to all those who contributed to such a beautiful celebration of the Paschal Triduum, in ways both 

visible and invisible. Many thanks too for your generosity to us in the Easter collection! 
 

Easter breaks Fr Gregory has taken his Easter break this week just gone; Fr Matt will be away next weekend for a family 

event, and will then take his Easter break the following week. Unfortunately this means we need to have supply on two 

weekends in April – many thanks to Canon Michael Smith for stepping in to celebrate Masses in Lampeter and 

Aberaeron on the third and fifth Sundays of Easter. 
 

Points of contact Please find contact details at the top of this newsletter for the parish clergy individually, and the 

parish office generally. The phone number for the presbytery in Lampeter is not included, as this number will now be 

checked very infrequently, and gradually wound down. Phone queries can be directed straight to the Aberystwyth 

number, either landline or mobile. Email queries can be sent either to an individual priest, or to the particular parish 

email address. 
 

Deanery changes The parish of Lampeter has until now been in the deanery of St John Lloyd – it will now move to 

join the parish of Aberystwyth in the deanery of Our Lady of the Taper, Fr Liam Bradley being the local dean. 
 

Parish Safeguarding Representative (PSR) The PSR in Aberystwyth is Tess Truss, whose details are at the top of every 

newsletter. In addition to this, the parish of Aberystwyth has a Safeguarding Team, made up of the two parish clergy 

along with six parishioners, which has oversight for both safeguarding and health and safety provision. The members 

of the team are Tess Truss, Enid Brophy, Peter Leggett, Bob Bennett, Cris Lewis and Marie Woodling – any of these team 

members can be approached with queries about safeguarding or health and safety. We meet as a team every six weeks 

or so. At the moment, the parish of Lampeter is without a PSR – any queries relating to safeguarding or health and 

safety in Lampeter can be directed to Tess or any of the Aberystwyth team members, until a new PSR can be appointed. 
 

Welsh History Talks We’re delighted that James January-McCann has offered to share some of his research on the 

history of Catholicism in Wales, both before and after the Reformation. He will share his material over two separate 

events – the first, focusing on life before the Reformation, such as the cults of the saints and the role of religious poetry, 

will take place on Tuesday 9th April following the 6pm Mass at Welsh Martyrs. The talk will take place across the road 

in Neuadd Goffa. The second event will be in a couple of months’ time. 
 

Holy Places Many thanks for your generosity to support the Holy Places in the Holy Land, particularly suffering at this 

time of war – the totals raised were £457.09 (A) and £57.30 (L). 

Offeren Padarn Sant The annual Mass for the feast of St Padarn takes place at 3pm next Saturday 13th April in 

Llanbadarn Church. We welcome Tad Allan Jones to celebrate the Mass and preach. Croeso i bawb – all welcome! 
 

Chapel of Our Lady at Welsh Martyrs The new chapel (formerly a cupboard) is coming on bit by bit – the doors are 

now off, and the workers hope to complete the initial works this coming week. Please avoid the church on Tuesday to 

enable them to do this. We’re hoping the chapel might be ready in time for or during Our Lady’s month of May! 
 

Hymn books Hymn books at Welsh Martyrs (English and Welsh) are now stored in the new cupboard in the porch. 

The welcomers will distribute them at Sunday Masses, but please help yourself if needed. This will make life easier for 

the cleaning team when polishing the pews, and stops the hymn books falling off as people walk through the pews! 
 

Food trolley Does anyone have a spare wheeled shopping basket you could donate? It would make it easier to wheel 

surplus bread from the Hub to St Padarn’s School for those who need it. Please contact Jacky if so (07554 118435). 
 

Easter Eggstravaganza Many thanks to the Fundraising Team for their hard work on the wonderful stalls at last week’s 

Easter event, and to the staff at St Padarn’s School for their warm welcome. It was great to see so many families from 

the parish, the school and further afield. We raised a wonderful £712.86 for the parish’s fundraising initiatives. 
 

Polish Mass There are three opportunities to go to Mass in Polish in our family of parishes: the first Sunday of the 

month in Welsh Martyrs (4.30pm) and the second and fourth Sundays at Our Lady of Mount Carmel (6pm). Please 

share this opportunity with those you think might benefit. The Mass at Welsh Martyrs is a trial until July, and its 

continuation will depend on what the take-up has been. 
 

Solemnity of the Annunciation This feast usually takes place on March 25th, but that date fell in Holy Week this year, 

so instead it’s delayed to this Monday 8th April. It’s not a holy day of obligation, but is a very beautiful feast – there is 

opportunity to attend Mass in Lampeter at 10am, or in Aberystwyth at 6pm. The church of Our Lady of Fatima in Bala 

is hosting a day retreat on the theme, ‘Nothing is Impossible with God!’, from 12noon-4pm. Bring your own packed lunch. 
 

Young Walkers A new youth group for those aged 10-16, outdoors! The first meet is on Saturday 20th April (11am-

2pm) for a walk of about 3 or 4 miles – a nice chance to meet other young people and get plenty of fresh air! The group 

is aimed at those in Year 6 to Year 11 – but others around that age who’d like to come are welcome to let Fr Matt know. 

Please register your child’s interest by emailing aberystwyth@menevia.org. They will be supervised on the walk by 

adults leaders with diocesan DBS checks – if that’s you and you’d like to volunteer, please email the same address. 
 

Youth Residential organised by the Youth Council of Menevia and Cardiff: July 24th-28th in St Davids, Pembrokeshire, 

£250 to cover everything – some days away walking, praying, eating, having fun, for teenagers aged 14-18 from across 

our dioceses. Fr Matt will be the chaplain for the event. If you’d like to go but don’t have the funds, please get in touch. 
 

National Pilgrimage The annual pilgrimage to the Shrine of Our Lady of the Taper in Cardigan takes place on Sunday 

12th May, this year led by Bishop Peter Brignall of Wrexham Diocese. Please mark the date in your diaries and do your 

best to come along in support! 

 

Donations If you’d like to donate to the mission of 

Aberystwyth parish, you can do so via the parish website 

or using this QR code. Many thanks for your generosity. 

 

  

Food Bank Donations Collection points are in each 

church porch. Recent needs include: 
 

Aberystwyth: tinned curry, micro rice/pasta in 

sauce/noodles, jam, tinned custard/rice pudding. 

Aberaeron: grateful for whatever you can give. 

Diolch yn fawr! Many thanks! 


